PLVD Working Meeting June 17, 2020

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Vasquez, Commissioner Goodwin, Treasurer Brandon Doherty, Clerk Wisniewski
Guests: Christie Holland, Dianne Lauffer, Cindy Lamontagne

   Commissioner Vasquez called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  Commissioner Vasquez shares that she received an email regarding the asset management grant and that our application was currently with the governor and is set to be reviewed this upcoming week.  If the application is accepted, we can start the process with Wright-Pierce.  Our water operator has a meeting with Wright-Pierce tomorrow June 18th.  The commissioners discussed the issue of continuously turning the water on and off and shared that the water operator will be looking into DES regulations surrounding this topic. Last year the district spent $30,000 trucking in water however if we were to spend that amount of money again this year, we will no longer have enough money to fix other pertinent issues with the system.  Treasurer Doherty asked if there have been any specific recommendations on where to go from here.  Commissioner Vasquez shares that we could cap the Rumford line (she is still waiting on a quote from Aquamen) and that RCAP suggested going valve to valve checking pressure to try to detect leaks.  There is also a leak coming from well #7 that needs to be fixed.
   Commissioner Goodwin shared that we received a quote from GSM Paving for Deer Meadow ($2,984), Centennial ($610), Christopher Robert ($1,894), and the basketball court ($694) for a total of $6,182.  A quote from Youngs Paving was also received for a total of $6,500 for all areas to be paved.  The payment for the basketball court will be covered by stipend donations from the board. Commissioner Goodwin made a motion to accept GSM proposal for paving all areas, seconded by Commissioner Robinson, unanimously approved.  The board shares that they received a proposal for mowing the recreation field at $100/ mow which is a resource that can be used if we are ever in need.
   At 7:34 pm Commission Vasquez made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Robinson and unanimously approved.  The next working meeting will be scheduled at a later date.
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